
A good sermon will always include some kind of 
challenge for the listener. I was taught this many 
years ago. I do try to include a challenge in my 
sermons most of the time and even here in my 
newsletter articles, too.

This month, however, I am doing something 
different. I want to be a cheerleader of sorts to 
praise you, the members of SUMC, for doing 
such good things. That’s right: Way to go 
SUMC!

This past Sunday, the third week of April, we 
had five visitors at 11:00 a.m. worship. One of 
our members spoke with a few of them out in 
front of the church after worship. They told her 
that they felt warmly welcomed and thought 
SUMC looks like an active and busy church!

Wow! Hearing this was such good news to me. 
Some churches are cold and not very friendly at 
all. In fact, some visitors report that they attend 
some churches and have no one talk to them at 
all. Can you imagine that? Think how you would 
feel if this happened to you.

SUMC is a busy church these days. Sunday we 
also had a Daniel’s Dream meeting. We spent 
some time discussing a problem we are having 
many weeks: how to coordinate all the activities 
and people using the church building! While this 
might seem like a problem, I prefer to believe it 
is a good thing. When I first arrived here in 
2002, I spoke boldly to our leadership that I 
wanted our schedule to be busier, even to the 
point of having scheduling problems. This 
challenge was heard, kind of snickered at, and 
we moved on. Well, some of this challenge is 
now coming true!

Again, some churches would not embrace this 
at all. Instead, they would guard and protect 
their territory at all costs to use themselves. 
Welcoming strangers into our midst is not easy 
nor is it comfortable. But it is what Jesus asks 
us to do and you are doing it here at SUMC! 
Good job!

I believe there are many good things going on 
at SUMC. Here are just a few: lively worship, 
great music, Sunday School for all ages, Small 
Groups, Youth Group, Soup Kitchens, Family 
Promise, Missions, Outreach, Cub Scouts, Boy 
Scouts, Covered Dish Suppers, Church Picnic, 
Mission Trip, and more! I know I missed quite a 
few and there are a variety of sub-groups in the 
ones I did mention. SUMC is definitely a busy 
and active church!

Thank you one and all for your efforts that are 
producing such excellent results. We are doing 
the Lord’s work week by week. I know it is not 
always easy to be so giving in our world today. 
Many people are self-centered and self-serving. 
Jesus asks us to have a much different 
perspective and this can be contagious. I see 
this happening over and over here at SUMC.

Great job everyone!

    
! !      Bob Shank

Daily Scripture Readings

Gather! Grow! Make a Difference!

Stroudsburg
United Methodist Church
Worship: 8:30 & 11:00

www.stroudsburgumc.com 
sumc@stroudsburgumc.com 

547 Main Street
Stroudsburg, PA 18360

570-421-6020

The Courier
May 2016

Way to Go SUMC!

http://www.stroudsburgumc.com
http://www.stroudsburgumc.com
mailto:sumc@stroudsburgumc.com
mailto:sumc@stroudsburgumc.com


May 1
Ruth 3

May 2
Ruth 4
 
May 3
Luke 1

May 4
Luke 2

May 5
Luke 3

May 6
Luke 4

May 7
Luke 5

May 8
Luke 6

May 9
Luke 7

May 10
Luke 8

May 11
Luke 9

May 12
Luke 10

May 13
Luke 11

May 14
Luke 12

May 15
Luke 13

May 16
Luke 14

May 17
Luke 15

May 18
Luke 16

May 19
Luke 17

May 20
Luke 18

May 21
Luke 19

May 22
Luke 20

May 23
Luke 21

May 24
Luke 22

May 25
Luke 23

May 26
Luke 24

May 27
Zephaniah 1

May 28
Zephaniah 2

May 29
Zephaniah 3

May 30
Haggai 1

May 31
Haggai 2

Daily Scripture Readings

Gather! Grow! Make a Difference!



May Birthdays

1 Joseph Vuchak

3 Matthew Transue

6 Barbara Hineline

9 Bill Stewart

10 Beryl Hellgren

10 Beth Armitage

13 Boyd Butz

13 Leia Transue

15 Hannah Imgrund

21 Sheryl Flatt

24 Pam Cool

25 Jack Hineline

29 Ryan DeHaven

29 Chris DeHaven

If you would like a card on your

special day, please call the

church office -

570-421-6020.

2016 Confirmation Classes

Confirma� on Classes will be offered in the 

summer this year. We will meet on Tuesday

evenings from 6:00-7:30 pm. Classes will

start on May 31st. We will meet each week

through July 5th and then have

Confirma� on on Sunday, July 10th.  Any 

youth going into 7th grade and above are

invited to a� end Confirma� on Classes to 

become members of SUMC. Please contact

Pastor Bob or the church office if you have 

any ques� ons.



My Dream

-Karen Vaughn

I had a dream. My cat, Lilly and I were out for a walk. Lilly was a beautiful, sweet

cat. She had beautiful long hair and big bright blue eyes. Lilly and I had a long

trusting relationship. Many times we would go out for a walk and talk. Lilly did not

like to walk all the time, but she did like to snuggle in my arms and look

around at the scenery.

Suddenly, we saw a small cloud hover over us, and a hand reached down through the

cloud. Realizing it was God’s hand, I reached up and put my hand in His hand. I felt

comforted. But that wasn’t the end of the story. Being out of character, Lilly looked

up and hissed with disdain. I reprimanded Lilly telling her it was not nice

to hiss at God.

For two days I kept thinking of my cat’s reaction. Why is Lilly mad at God when I

have a good relationship with Him?

Then, I had a revelation. It is I who is doing the hissing. I did not want to admit that

a “good Christian” lady could reject God’s leading. There are some things I need to

do take care of myself and have been refusing to take direction.

My “God shot” for today. Amen.



Save the Date for SUMC’s 1st Annual

Winner! Winner! Chicken Dinner!

Saturday, June 25th

4-6pm

$10/ Adult $5/ kids under age 10

More details to follow!

*****************************************************

VENDORS WANTED

FOR

Holly Day Market
Saturday, November 5, 2016 9:00am-4:00pm here at SUMC

This year’s Holly Day Market will feature two floors of hand cra� ed items as well as items being sold by 
independent distributors (Avon, Longaberger Baskets, Pampered Chef, etc.) Space is limited - call or email for

more informa� on and an applica� on.  Contact Jackie Herrero (570-350-9596) or
Kim Miller (570-977-7033) jackieherrero@stroudsburgumc.com



PROPERTY AND BULDING TEAM UPDATE

Lynn and I would like to thank the congregation for all the cards, prayers, phone
calls and concern when I had my heart attack in December.

Thank you to the Venture Crew of Troop 86 for repairing and painting the church
sign in the back of the church.

The Youth Room project is completed. Thanks to Vin Zelizo and the Youth Group,
Mr. Rory Stanton and Clark Strasser for his Eagle Scout Project.

An update on the Bell Tower. The financial figures to complete the project are
Culbertson Restoration for the stone work $124,360.00. The Alternate
Construction bill totaled $54,800.01 for the scaffolding. While we had the
scaffolding up we had R.M. Frantz paint the louvers and windows for a figure of
$4,160.00. The total figure for completion was $183,320.01.

Now we need your help to pay back the money we borrowed to complete the job.
So far we have received $26,000.00 toward the completion of the job.

Property and Building Chairperson

Richard Seip



VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 2016

VBS will be held from June 12th through the

16th from 6:00-8:30 pm.  The loca� on will 

be St. John Evangelical Lutheran Church on

Ninth Street. Ages for VBS will be Pre-K

through 6th grade and the hope is that

teenagers can be volunteers working along

with adults. Students will be in the class of

the grade they will complete in June. We

are asking for students to register by May 29

but walk ins are of course welcome. A

training session for volunteers will be held

on May 22 at 3:00 pm at St. John Lutheran.

Registra� on informa� on is included 

elsewhere in this issue of the Courier.

**************************

New Address

Helen Ann Edinger

4 S. Kistler Street

Apt. 426

East Stroudsburg, PA 18301

The family of Susan (Harrison) Jenkins

acknowledges the expressions of sympathy,

condolence, support and Christian love

extended to them from the church staff and

caring members of this congregation. May

God’s Grace be upon each of you.

************************

Dear friends at SUMC,

We would like to thank you for your

publicity and for participating in our PATH

(Pocono Area Transitional Housing) Fund-

raiser at Moe’s recently. We had a marvel-

ous turnout and appreciated everyone’s help

with our goal of being of assistance to the

PATH Program. Thanks again!

Sincerely,

Margie Good

Corresponding Secretary

Laureate Zeta Lambda Chapter

Beta Sigma Phi



To Serve You in May

Greeters (all month) 8:30

Ray & Alice Singer

11:00

1 Marina Maroney

8 Joyce Neil

15 Janet & Debbie Marsh

22 Sherry Lombardi

29 Joanne Reed

Ushers 8:30

Ray Singer

Alice Singer

DeAnn Harris

11:00

C.J. Penwell

Ed Whitaker

Sue Gouger

Betty Michelin

Joni Singer
Counters
Ray Singer & Sue Gouger

Altar Guild
Alice Singer & Cathy Doane

Soup Kitchen
Sunday afternoon at 4:00 pm
Tuesday evening at 5:00 pm

OUR CHURCH STAFF:
Ministers Everyone

Pastors Bob Shank & Ted Good

Pastor Emeritus Tom Anderman

Church Secretary Jackie Herrero

Choir Director David Lantz

Organist Marti Lantz

Youth Leader Vin Zelizo

Handbell Director Lynn Seip

Custodian Matt Parton

OUR CHURCH LEADERS:
Daniel’s Dream Team
Chairperson, Sue Scarborough

admin@poconoymca.org
Worship
Chairperson, Pastor Bob Shank

bobshank@stroudsburgumc.com
Property & Building
Chairperson, Dick Seip relseip@ptd.net

Servant Resource Team
Chairperson, C. J. Penwell cjpen53@ptd.net

Stewardship
Chairperson, Paul Edinger

paul.edinger@stroudsburgumc.com
Missions

Chairperson, Elizabeth Miller

erm822@gmail.com
Membership & Evangelism

Chairperson, Peggy Stewart bpstew@juno.com

Lay Leader Beryl Hellgren

bykoh@verizon.net














